Draft Minutes of Southwark cyclists meeting

on April 11th 2018

meeting started 20 mins late. 

Apologies: Hugh Bolton (Treas) Eleanor Margolies, Gareth Evans

Present: Sally Eva (sec), Andy Cawdell (co-ord), Bruce Lynn, Mary Manning, Amy Aeron-Thomas, Ralph Smyth, Crispin Hughes, Jeremy Leach, Francis Bernstein, Theo Julius, Dave Clark and Matthew Driscoll from the Ruby Triangle development. 

Ruby Triangle team described the development in triangle between the OKR, Sandgate St and Hyman St. It would contain 1165 flats split into 3 blocks. The block facing the OKR would be affordable housing 8-15 storeys in height. The other block to the rear would be 28-46 storeys in height. The remainder of the development was a big sports hall. Car parking was 3% for the disabled only. Cycle parking will be provided at one per dwelling which was the level of the current plan but lower than that in the new plan. There would be additional bike storage for those visiting the sports hall. The area would contain a public space of half a hectare. Commercial space on the ground floor was ear-marked for cycle hire/cafe. The site would be completely permeable. They had no views on CSH4 and felt that it had no impact on them. 

Crispin Hughes described how he had persuaded Southwark to instal an experimental road closure at the junction of Dante road and Brook Drive. He had spoken to neighbours, local residents groups and others, explaining that he was not trying to drive traffic down their roads.He had made film of the traffic and specifically how it affected cyclists. Trafic was routed by sat navs down Brook Drive because it was a minute faster than using the main road. There had been a width restriction but it had been damaged and then removed. It was being cleaned up and the bollards replaced. An experimental closure was being introduced for a year to assess the impact. The group was interested in how he had succeeded when efforts in Camberwell and Southwark had all failed. Only answer seemed to be consultation beforehand.

Mins of last meeting not agreed or discussed because of shortage of time. 

1) election manifesto: not available for discussion

2) My Liveable London: Jeremy Leach explained that this was a joint campaign between LLS and the LCC to discuss the principles which underpin high quality neighbourhoods. Plan was to discuss these with the principle parties and arrange meetings with their leaders. In Southwark that would mean Peter John for Labour and Anood for the Lib-Dems. The meetings would discuss walking and cycling from the point of view of the Mayor's Strategy and what the borough needs to commit to in terms of creating Liveable Neighbourhoods. Jeremy and Peter Wright had met Peter John to discuss this. There will be money for one Liveable Neighbourhood per borough but they won't get it unless their ideas are radical and stand up to audit. Southwark's bid in 2017/18 was unimpressive and the money went to Lewisham. 

3) Infrastructure: Ralph explained that the Spine proposals had been heavily rejected but the council had taken each piece bit by bit, found a majority and then started work. SC response was not included in the consultation. The council response claimed the scheme conformed to the healthy streets agenda whereas SC had specifically claimed that it did not. No healthy streets audit. The large amount of traffic calming was likely to make air pollution worse without having a significant effect on the amount of traffic using the roads. Pattern of borough intervention increasing dangers to cycling on the Spine and in Camberwell. Discussion of tactical approach to the council in the face of this rebuff. 

Agreed: to follow path suggested by Simon Munk in email attached to agenda. To write to council with copies to TfL, Will Norman and Val Shawcross challenging borough's current stance and approach to consultations asking to meet for re-assurance on their commitment to cycling and active travel.  

4) Meeting with TfL to discuss 2016 Roads Policing bulletin: Amy to summarise and write blog post for website

5) League tables of borough liveability: to be done by consortium including CPRE, RoadPeace, LLS and Sustrans. Jeremy to report. 

6) request for volunteers for Southwark Pensioners Forum: Amy volunteered to go with someone else. Sally to ask Liz. 
AOB

no response to the call for volunteers to help with Cooltan Arts. Bruce to man a stall in the afternoon. Jeremy said volunteers from the Walworth Society could keep an eye on the stall in the morning.
Alastair Hanton was leaving the group. Discussion of a thank-you present for all his hard work. 

Bruce asked for volunteers for the DD unload. 

Meeting on Rotherhithe cycling bridge workshops in Palestra on April 19th 10.30 till 11.30 and 6-7.30pm. Alex Raha from Lewisham Cyclists going. Any volunteers. 


